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NATURE OF PROCEEDINGS: 

COURT TRIAL 

Coun&el 

Trial resumes from February 17, 2011 with all 
counsel present as heretofore. 

Ex parte application to compel discovery re: Billing 
statements is called for hearing, argued and denied. 

John Wilson is sworn and testifies on behalf of 
Antelope Valley Groundwater Agreement Association. 

The following exhibits are marked for identification 
and admitted into evidence: A14 (C.V. of John L. 
Wilson), A15 (Mountain front recharge), A16 
(Wilson's related recent articles), A17 (Wilson's 
related recent articles), Al8 (Mountain Front 
Recharge) , A19 (Estimates of Mountain Front 
recharge), A20 (Data Sources), A21 (Data 
References), A22 (Topographic Map), A23 (Mean annual 
precipitation from PRISM), A24 (PRISM is an 
excellent source), A25 (Local weather stations), 
A26 (Daily time series), A27 (Geology from USGS), 
A28 (Over 400 soil types}, A29 (Soil Depth), A30 
(Vegetation), A31 (Chaparral near Bouquet 
Reservoir), A32 (Model Area), A33 (Mountain Front), 
A34 (Schematic of water balance components), A35 
(DPWM history of development), A36 (Portion of 

DPWM model grid), A37 {Model grip area {close-up})., 
A38 (Schematic of water balance components), A39 
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(Model Grid- 3D view), A40 (Schematic of water 
balance components), A41 (Runoff & Deep 
percolation), A42 (DPW+M provides a long-term water 
balance), A43 (A realistic: and accurate model 
requires), A44 (Model sensitivity analysis is 
required), A45 (Model Calibration is required), A46 
(Model Soil Water Storage), A47 (Model Soil & 
Bedrock hydraulic Conductivities), A48 (Model 
calibrated to monthly stream flow), A49 (Stream flow 
gauges used for calibration), A50 (Model testing is 
required), A51 (Stream-flow gauges used for 
testing), A52 (Model tested by comparing to 
historical stream-flow data) , A53 (Total deep 
percolation), A54 (Deep percolation to mountain 
blocks} A55 (Annual water balance), A56 (Water 
balance estimates), A57 (Simulated water balances), 
ASS (Runoff and deep percolation to Antelope 
Valley), A59 (Range of Mountain Front Recharge), A60 
(Range of Mountain Front recharge), A61 (Significant 
mountain front recharge), A62 (Durbin and DPWM 
Watersheds compared), A63 (More mountain front 
recharge), A64 (Mountain groundwater evaluated), A65 
(Groundwater flow splits), A66 (Comparison of 
watersheds); A67 (Less mountain front recharge) and 
68 (Summary of estimated mountain front recharge} . 

Trial is adjourned for the day to resume on March 
15, 2011 at 9:00 a.m. in Department 316. 
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